HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday September 6th, 2004

	1.
	Present: Alistair Cook (Treasurer), Anne Mainwaring (Hon Secretary), Bob Musgrave, Roger Plank (Chairman), Andrew Simpson and Lynda Crosthwaite who was welcomed by the Chairman.

As Alistair was now a member of Hathersage Parish Council, it had been agreed that he should replace Dianne Ackerman as their representative on the Memorial Hall Committee.


	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies were received from: Dianne Ackerman, Judy Dawson, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Jon Litherland and Tim Pritt.


	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These had been circulated and accepted as a true record.


	

	4.
	Matters Arising: [where not referred as a separate item further, on the Agenda.]

a) Car Parking. The sign was not yet completed, but it would be very shortly.   It was decided to monitor the situation before any further action to restrict parking, should be taken.

b) It was decided to use the Village Website for displaying information about the Memorial Hall.   Andrew Simpson would take a digital photograph, Judy Dawson would be asked for information re booking fees, general capacity etc.

This to be passed to Roger Plank, who would contact Martin Robinson for inclusion.

c) Competition.   Tom Litherland was producing a development plan, based on the two entries received.   A list of useful ideas would be produced, and passed to the Committee for feedback.
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	5.
	Maintenance – rolling programme

It was reported that Brian Wilson had made a very good job of the kitchen, and had done some further work, painting inside and outside of the cupboards in the Lawrence Hall, fitting a new smoke alarm, and a new lock to the shower door.   The bill for this would therefore be in excess of his estimate, which was only for the kitchen.

Andrew Simpson reported that the glazing in the porch was looking yellow, this was to be inspected together with the crack in the roof of the Main Hall, after the meeting. 

Roger Plank suggested that the users of the Hall be asked as to whether they had any suggestions for improving the interior of the Hall.


	A.MAINWARING/

J. DAWSON

	6.
	Roof

It was reported that at least two letters of support for a grant for a Feasibility Study, had been sent to the Peak District National Park Authority, one from Hathersage Parish Council, and one from the Hathersage Players.   The result of the application was awaited.

It was decided that internal decoration of the Main Hall, should wait until the roof situation had been further clarified. 
	

	7.
	Treasurer’s Report.

The Treasurer reported that there was a profit of £1781.42p for the two months to 31.08.04. He reported that £5,000.00 had been transferred from the NatWest current account to the COIF charities deposit fund on 30.07.04.

The Treasurer highlighted the problem of submitting the accounts to the Charities Commission.   This should be done by 31.10.04, but has yet the name(s) of the Trustees of the Memorial Hall were unknown.   The Secretary read an e-mail which had been received from the Clerk to Hathersage Parish Council, saying that it is unclear as to whether the Parish Council is actually a Trustee.

It was decided that the Secretary should forward a copy of this e-mail to the Treasurer, the Chairman (for information) and to Jon Litherland, asking the latter to contact the Chairman, with some legal advice, regarding drawing up a new Constitution.

The Treasurer would also contact the Clerk.

The Treasurer reported that the insurance of the Memorial Hall could not be included with that of Hathersage Parish Council, but that he had been provided with an alternative quotation, which would be considered, at the next renewal date. 
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	8.
	Correspondence.

Nothing to Report
	

	9.
	Bookings Report

September 6th sees the start of a very busy 3 months until Christmas.  All regular clubs begin again and a new ‘Mums and Toddlers’ group starts on Friday mornings in the Lawrence Hall.  There was a successful camp in over the August Bank Holiday, the same group as those who come at Christmas, coming events include jumble sales, 2 plays, (seniors and juniors), a wedding reception, jazz concert and children’s parties, and various meetings.

Lynda Crosthwaite was introduced to the Committee members, as the new Bookings Secretary, she would shadow Judy for a few months.


	

	10.
	Any Other Business.

Nothing to report.


	

	11.
	Date of next Meeting: November 1st, 2004
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, November 1st, 2004, 

 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (September 6th 2004) (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a) Car Parking

b) Website

5.
Constitution/Trustee Document/Change of Name

6. Maintenance – rolling programme – Fire Doors.

7. Roof

8. Redevelopment – See Report (attached)

9. Treasurer’s Report

10. Correspondence

11. Bookings Report

12. Any Other Business

13. Date of next meeting: Monday, 3rd (? Bank Holiday) or 10th January, 2005

